
 
 

VILLAGE OF DUBBERLY 
PROCEEDINGS OF COUNCIL 

MAY 11, 2020 
 
The Village of Dubberly met for its regular monthly meeting on Monday, May 11, 2020 at 6:30 p.m.      
 
Notice of meeting was posted on the marquee sign at 12:00 Noon on Friday, May 8, 2020. 
 
Those present were Curtis Hirth, Douglas Culpepper, Lynn Cooley, Charles Mims, Jeff Lair and Johnny 
Brown.  
 
Meeting was opened in prayer by Johnny Brown and followed by the Pledge of Allegiance. 
 
The minutes from the meeting of April 13, 2020 were read and a motion made by Johnny Brown and 
seconded by Douglas Culpepper to accept the minutes as read. The motion carried.  
 
A motion was made by Johnny Brown and seconded by Douglas Culpepper to accept financial reports.  
The motion carried.   
 
Chief Mims reported that in March he responded to 5 calls, did not issue any citations, and collected 
$228.00 in fines.  
 
Following discussion on Bank Card services Johnny Brown made a motion not to accept credit card 
payments at this time.  Douglas Culpepper seconded, and the motion carried.   
 
Council would like to have a new water rate study done and table discussion on rate increase until rate 
study completed. 
 
Delta Pro ordered the wrong drives for the Catalpa project and it will be another couple of weeks before 
they come in.   
 
KWS Well Service to begin work on the sleeving the Patterson well on May 12, 2020. 
 
Curtis reported that we are applying for an emergency CWEF grant to drill a new 8” well at the Patterson 
location.  
 
Curtis also reported that we are waiting on the determination of United Fire Insurance on the claim for 
damages to the Patterson well. 
 
Johnny Brown would like to have the potholes on Brushwood Drive filled with asphalt and would like to 
check with the police jury on moving the fallen pine tree out of the ditch. 
 
There being no further business, motion made by Johnny Brown and seconded by Douglas Culpepper to 
adjourn.  Meeting adjourned at 7:08 p.m. 
 
 
______________________________  _____________________________ 
Dianne Futch, Clerk     W. C. Hirth, Mayor 


